
 
 

Date: Tuesday, February 4th, 2025 
Time: 5:30pm 
Location: Pauline Central 
 

Welcome Notes 

Call Meeting to Order 5:30pm by Sarah 

Attendance Sarah Roth, Bethany Cox, Gabe 
Pennington, Debbie Williams, Chris 
Holman, Micala Wiedarczyk, Janelle Martin, 
Alicia McAdoo, Carla Spellman, Brette 
Herber & Abigail Christian 

Principal's Report Mrs. Williams: Next week are Parent 
Teacher Conferences and the book fair (all 
week). Be on the lookout for book order 
forms. February 27th is parent engagement 
night with the Discovery Center coming. 
Kids love it. Auburn-Washburn 
Transportation meeting will be held on 
Tuesday, February 25th at 5:30pm at 
Central to discuss the shortage of bus 
drivers Nationwide and subsequent 
challenges. March 3rd is the ribbon cutting 
for Pauline Central.  
 
Mr. Holman: We are in a really good roll 
right now. The students recently received 
their certificates for perfect or outstanding 
(1-2 absences) attendance. Attendance has 
improved. April 21st was a snow makeup 
day and is now in session due to the week 
of snow days at the beginning of January. 

Approve January Minutes Approved 
●​ Motion to approve by Gabe 
●​ Seconded by Micala 

Treasurer’s Report No changes since last month. Received two 
checks at this meeting for the apparel sales 
(see below). Checks will be going out over 



the next month for Parent Teacher 
Conferences. We still have a few teacher 
checks that have not been cashed yet. 
Principals will follow up again. 

Old Business 
Parent-Teacher Conferences: 

 
- Wednesday, February 12th and Thursday, 
February 13th  
- Supper on the 12th, money to the 
principals. - All meals on the 13th  

 
-​ Dinner: Money from the PTO to the 

principals 
Thursday, February 13th 

-​ Breakfast: As in the past.e 
-​ Lunch: Soup or chili. PTO members will 

sign up. 
-​ Supper: Taco bar. PTO members will 

provide ground beef, beans, and rice 
. 

Debbie will sent out a SignUp Genius to the 
PTO and the school families for contributions. 

 
 
Are we all set for Parent-Teacher 
Conferences? 
 
 
Family Fun Night: 

-​ Date is set: Friday, April 25th, 2025 
-​ Planning meetings: March 4th and 

March 25th 
-​ South’s art teacher (Amy) is on board to 

do face painting, per Kristine.  
-​ I did ask Lynnsey Trump, Sada 

Branson, Dylan Akkouche to with the 
face painting. Lynnsey said she 
confirmed. Sada and Dylan said they 
would get back with me. If Dylan helps 
her husband will help too. 

-​ Abigail will created a “save the date” for 
the newsletters, social media, and to 
send home. When do we want to start 
advertising? 

 
Teacher Appreciation Week:  
-Monday, May 5th-Friday May 9th 

Parent Teacher Conferences: Wednesday 
night is pizza or sub sandwiches by the 
principals and salads from PTO members. 
Thursday lunch is soup by the PTO 
members and dinner is a taco bar.  
 
Wednesday Dinner: pizza or subs 
Principals will purchase pizza or sub 
sandwiches 
Brette will bring a cesar salad & fixings 
Abigail will bring an Olive Garden salad & 
fixings 
Micala will bring a salad and fixings 
 
Thursday Lunch: soups 
PC: Abigail, Debbie, Carla, Micala, Alicia, & 
Bethany 
PS: Holman, Micala, Christa (2), Bethany 
Janelle will bring 5 boxes of crackers per 
school & two platters of sliced cheese (one 
for each school) 
Alicia will bring gluten free crackers for both  
Debbie will buy rolls, extra crackers 
Carla will bring a taco soup with fixings as 
well as extra cheese and sour cream 
 
Thursday Dinner: taco bar 
Principals will cook the taco meat 
Abigail will reach out to El Mezcal in regards 
to rice and beans for Thursday supper. 
Bethany will purchase all other items 
needed with PTO funds 
 
PC = 65 count 
PS = 50 count 
 
Family Fun Night: 

●​ We will push out the save the date 
at conferences via paper flyers, 
newsletters, and Facebook. 

●​ Mr. Holman spoke to Bill and he will 
bring the bounce house and 
inflatable obstacle course for the 
same price.  

●​ Mr. Holman reached out to his 



Was Tom’s Coffee Truck scheduled for this 
event?  
 
I wanted to do a post of each grade level 
teacher and specials teacher, interventionist 
teacher, Speech teacher, and SPED teacher,  
thanking them for helping our students on our 
PTO page but maybe doing a group post. 
Can someone at Pauline South help me or I 
can do just a general post. If I did a general 
post then I wanted to do post about how to 
thank your teacher that didn’t cost money.   
 

Frito-Lay connection (800-900 bags) 
and he will be getting back with us. 

●​ Mr. Holman reached out to Azura 
Credit Union asking if they would 
donate $550 again and they will be 
getting back with him. 

●​ ROTC will be providing volunteers. 
●​ Pauline South will host again this 

year. 
●​ Bethany will be sending out letters 

asking for donations. 
●​ Special meeting set for Tuesday, 

March 25th at 5:30pm. 
 
Teacher Appreciation Week:  

●​ Tom’s Coffee Truck 
 
Social Media “Thank yous”: Sarah would 
like to create social media posts to thank all 
the teachers and staff. Sarah will also look 
up some more teacher appreciation ideas.  
 
Apparel Fundraiser Update: We have sold 
88 t-shirts for a total of $352. The fundraiser 
will continue through the end of the school 
year. A couple additional designs and items 
may be in the near future. Abigail will make 
little flyers to distribute at conferences as 
well. 

New Business 
None 

Next Month: Discuss Matt Johnson 
regarding next year’s fundraising.  
 
Adjourned at 6:31pm. 

 

 


